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The Florida Department of Transportation’s mission is to provide a safe transportation system that ensures the mobility of people and goods, enhances economic prosperity, 

and preserves the quality of the state’s environment and communities. The department is committed to building a transportation system that not only fits the current needs of 

Florida’s residents and visitors, but also enhances mobility throughout the state to accommodate its consistent and rapid growth. The unique nature of the Sunshine State and 

its year-round warm climate provides numerous opportunities to achieve the department’s mission through multiple transportation modes including highways/streets, air, rail, 

sea, spaceports, transit, and the ever-expanding deployment of bicycle & pedestrian facilities. 

For Immediate Release 

December 16, 2020 

Contact: Bianca Speights 

(904) 360-5471 | Bianca.Speights@dot.state.fl.us 

 

REVISED: U.S. 17 Traffic to Shift onto New Dunn’s Creek Bridge in Palatka Friday 

PALATKA, Fla. –  As part of the Dunn’s Creek roadway widening project, northbound 

and southbound U.S. 17 traffic will be shifted to the newly constructed bridge Friday, 

December 18, weather and schedule permitting. Northbound U.S. 17 traffic will be 

shifted to the travel lanes on the existing bridge once the project is completed.  

Old San Mateo Road will be closed temporarily at U.S. 17 until the project is completed 

and the roadway is in its final configuration. Drivers will use Butler Drive to access Old 

San Mateo Road. Magnolia Trail Bypass will also be converted from a two-way street to 

a one-way street (map below).  

The U.S. 17 widening project also features a 12-foot wide multi-use path on the east 

side of the road, which will connect to the newly constructed path on U.S. 17 located 

south of Horse Landing Road and continue across the new bridge. 

Stay informed about lane closures and roadwork in your area by following FDOT District 

2 at @MyFDOT_NEFL on Twitter or at MyFDOTNEFL on Facebook.  
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